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FRIME MINISTER

MISC 128:; MONITORING THE 25% INITIATIVE

v
On 9 February 1988 (MISC 128(88) lst pﬁat[nq} I presented a
paper on the publication of information on contracts betw=en

broadcasters and independent producers.

I was asked to consult the independent producers'

representatives (the Independent Access Eteé}iug Commitbes
ey,

{IASC)) btg determine LI they would be content [or specific and

identifiable contractual information to be passed to the Clfice

of Falr Trading so that they could monitor overall contract

terms. They agreead.

1 was also asked to consult the Director General of Fair Trading
about the type and Ifrequency of information he would need. We

agread that it would not be practlicable to monitor the 10004
separate contracts a year and the semmary information which the

broadcasters already had for thelr own internal monitoring
purposes turnad ont to be unsuitable. There is no legal basis

to compel the broadcastars to provida information and the BBC

(but not the IBA) have made it clear they would not comply
voluntarily.
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In these circumstances the DG wishes to use the guarterly figures
on hours gommissioned from independent producers, with which

the broadcastars have baan providing the Humérﬁffice Bince
last summer, as an indicator of the growth of the programme

making market., This would be supplemented by guarterly meatings
with the IASC (who have agreed) to discuss both general and
specific casas where proper competition is involved. The
Director Genearal proposes to report on all this to me on a
six-monthly basis,
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I believe this degree of formal involvement by the Director
Genaral will, in itself, act as a spur to competition in Ehis
axpanding market placa. While the report will not be as
rigorous in economic terms as we may have hoped, it does aveoid
the concerns about confidantiality of commercial information
raigsed in the MISC 128 meeting. We are also tackling the
monopsSony problem through the expansion of channels proposed iIn
our recent Broadcasting White Paper. And of course we are
preposing a “Eiglmgmiﬁuf 25% of independently made programmes as

——

a contractual cbllgation on Channal 3 licence holders. Thus by

i

1993 we will have snsurad that the market place is a very
different and genuinely compatitive ona.

In the interim though, I would welcoms colleaguss' agreement
to accept the Director General's propesed six monthly reports
and ko review in two vears time whether any Lurther are neseded,

I am copying this letter to Nigel Lawson, Douglas Hurd and
other colleagues on MISC 128 as well as to Sir Robin Butler.
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